News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
Honeybourne News edition – July 2017
Dear Residents, 
As I am writing this, the temperature is 30 degrees and the whole of the UK is seized in a heat wave! With weather like this, the best thing to do is to enjoy our beautiful countryside; a bike ride, a walk, and maybe a picnic! Lets hope this summer is a good one, and the weather doesn’t change to rain as soon as the schools break up!

Here is the update on what’s happening locally with roads and Council things….

Highways

1. Emmas Lane, Mickleton and  Mickleton Rd, Honeybourne – New Weight restriction Gloucestershire Highways are liaising with Worcestershire Highways to start the legal process; to cover the costs GCC are asking Worcestershire to pay 50% made up from £1750 from the Parish Council which I will match with £1750 from my Members Fund, and WCC Highways will contribute £1500. This has all been agreed.
In addition, the transport manager at SIMS is working with local residents to stop HGV’s to and from SIMS using this road. A good communication process has been developed this month with photos of any offending HGV’s being emailed to the SIMS.
2. Subsidence of Road by Bovis Site, Station Rd, Honeybourne – Highways are aware of this and it has been an ongoing issue for many years. The embankment belongs to Network Rail. Ideally, the embankment requires strengthening to prevent further settlement. However, this would involve Network Rail as the works would have to be carried out on their land. Network Rail who are also aware of it and are monitoring it 

3. Leaning lamp posts in Perrie Drive –The WCC have written to Mr Khan who bought this land at auction to say the works have to be done by competent operatives in a safe manner as it is in a public space.
4. Post Office  Direction Signs– new signs installed giving directions to where the post office is off the main road
5. Stratford Road – to be re-surfaced during July from the junction with Station Rd
6. £6m pavement fund – the WCC is finalising which pavements are the worst in the area to prioritise which works begin first. Therefore I have asked the Parish Council to email me a map showing the pavements in Honeybourne that desperately need repairs.
7. Removing the grass and weeds on pavements – one of the biggest causes of pavements to deteriorate is the weeds and grasses that grow especially on rural roads. Last year the WCC agreed all Parish Councils could use their lengthsmen to apply weedkiller (if properly trained) to keep the pavements in good order for longer. All Parishes are reminded to apply weedkiller on a regular basis to all their pavements in their area using their lengthsman.
As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Litter Bin Stephenson Way, Honeybourne

WDC have confirmed they will be replacing this free of charge, but no date yet given for installation of new bin
Traffic Calming in Honeybourne
There has been a lot of traffic calming infrastructure installed in the last 2 years in Honeybourne as follows, but we are all still aware that speeding vehicles are a problem. If you want to help start a Community Speed Watch Group, then please contact me or the Parish Clerk. 

1. Southern entrance to village: - 30mph speed limit was extended southwards to Weston Sub edge and dragon teeth warning road signs painted on the road. New central bollards fitted, and a solar powered flashing sign to remind drivers to slow down. All the verge saplings and bushes were cut away on the RHS verge to give clear view of the new village entrance signs and 30mph signs on both sides of the road.

2. Western entrance to village from Bretforton – 30mph speed limit extended towards Bretforton, and dragon teeth warning road signs painted on the road. Warning signs erected of Children playing.

3. Northern entrance to village - 30mph speed limit extended towards Bidford and traffic lights erected to give a one vehicle access over the railway bridge thus providing a natural traffic calming carriageway restriction where vehicles have to stop a lot of the time before driving through the village.

In addition to these infrastructure changes.  the local Police are re-inforcing the speed limits – Evesham North Rural with the 2 CSO’s and the PC Jamie Lee have carried out speed checks and issue tickets around the area to re-inforce the speed limits, and will continue to do so. Also the Safer Road partnership have mobile speed cameras in the area every week and are issuing 12 tickets per hour at times.

Potential other initiatives tried elsewhere in the area that might help:-

1.  Make sure the grass verges are cut at the entrances to the village so it again reinforces to Drivers that you are entering a village. Salford Priors is a good example of this.

2. Getting the local school involved with “stop speeding” posters designed by the pupils and then erected on the lamp-posts on the main roads into the village. Example – Cleeve Prior

3. Community Speed Watch where volunteers are trained in using the laser speed check guns. (as in the Archers!) Example – Mickleton. This was offered to the village about 12 months ago, but no volunteers were forth coming.

4. Flower troughs infront of the main village entrance signs. These help re-inforced to drivers that they are entering a built up area.  Examples Pebworth and North Littleton. As part of the Make-over weekend, Highways supplied wooden entrance flower troughs to Honeybourne to be installed at each entrance to the village. 

5. Parking of cars on the main roads – there have been many examples of how parked cars on roads slow down the traffic. Examples Willersey, South Littleton.

Divisional Fund

A request has been made by Matt Henson for a grant to help with a new under 11 football team in Honeybourne for equipment and hardship fund – further information requested. 

Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or visit www.alastairadams.org
